
 

 

  

 

July 28, 2020 
 
Honorable Robert Wilkie 
Secretary  
Department of Veterans Affairs 
810 Vermont Avenue, NW 
Washington, DC 20420 
 
Dear Secretary Wilkie, 
 
 �7�K�D�Q�N���\�R�X���I�R�U���\�R�X�U���V�H�U�Y�L�F�H���R�Q���E�H�K�D�O�I���R�I���$�P�H�U�L�F�D�¶�V���Y�H�W�H�U�D�Q�V�������,���D�S�S�U�H�F�L�D�W�H���\�R�X�U���G�H�G�L�F�D�W�L�R�Q���W�R���W�K�H��
courageous men and women who served our great nation in uniform and fought to defend and protect our 
freedom. 
 

In particular, I want to commend you for the significant increase in nurses the VA has hired in recent 
months to care for veterans.  The shortage of medical staff has been a longstanding challenge and your actions 
demonstrate your commitment and leadership to resolving this problem. 

 
As you know, the de�S�D�U�W�P�H�Q�W�¶�V���2�I�I�L�F�H���R�I���,�Q�V�S�H�F�W�R�U���*�H�Q�H�U�D�O���K�D�V���D�O�V�R���Q�R�W�H�G���W�K�D�W���W�K�H���9�$���L�V���V�X�I�I�H�U�L�Q�J���I�U�R�P��

�³�V�H�Y�H�U�H�´���V�K�R�U�W�D�J�H�V of housekeeping and custodian staff.  This is leaving fewer housekeepers to do more as the 
coronavirus pandemic is requiring �³high-touch areas, such as elevators, doorknobs, and railings�´��to be 
disinfected more often. 

 
Again, I fully appreciate that addressing these problems requires support and assistance from Congress.  

I want to do my part to help you by finding resources that could be better spent hiring and providing suitable 
compensation and protective equipment for housecleaning and custodial staff and other essential employees. 

 
Unfortunately, this is complicated by another longstanding problem, which is the need to clean up the 

�G�H�S�D�U�W�P�H�Q�W�¶�V���E�R�R�N�V������The spending data submitted by the VA for inclusion in USAspending are not meeting the 
standards and requirements for completeness, timeliness, accuracy, and quality set by the Digital Accountability 
and Transparency (DATA) Act, according to reviewed by the OIG.  �$���V�W�D�J�J�H�U�L�Q�J���������S�H�U�F�H�Q�W���R�I���W�K�H���9�$�¶�V��
spending information totaling nearly $37 billion within a sample reviewed by the OIG was found to be 
inaccurate. 

 
I cannot understate how valuable this information is, when provided in a timely, accurate, and complete 

manner.  Under the prior administration, for example, USAspending revealed the VA was purchasing millions 
of dollars of high end artwork while veterans were subjected to delays accessing care and services, often with 
tragic outcomes.  While progress has been made, the VA appears to have continued acquiring and installing 
artwork.  The descriptions provided in USAspending, however, are vague at best. 
 


